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2023 TTC Conventional and Wheel-Trans Operating Budgets 
TTC Board Decision 
 
The TTC Board, at its meeting on January 9, 2023, adopted the following: 

It is recommended that the TTC Board: 
 
1. Approve the recommended 2023 TTC Conventional Operating Budget of $2.237 

billion in gross expenditures, $1.048 billion in revenues and a net funding 
requirement of $1.189 billion, inclusive of the $366.0 million TTC Conventional 
COVID-19 financial impact, as detailed in this report. 
 

2. Approve the recommended 2023 Wheel-Trans Budget of $142.8 million in gross 
expenditures, $6.5 million in revenues and a net funding requirement of $136.3 
million, inclusive of the $0.4 million Wheel-Trans COVID-19 financial impact, as 
detailed in this report. 
 

3. Request the Provincial and Federal governments to continue to invest in public 
transit by:  

a. Providing relief to offset the financial impacts of COVID-19 recovery, which 
are estimated to be $366.4 million in 2023, with forecasted impacts expected 
into 2024 and 2025; and  

b. Continuing to work with the TTC and the City of Toronto to develop a long-
term sustainable funding model for public transit.  
 

4. Approve a 10-cent fare increase, on adult and youth single fares only, excluding 
fares for seniors, fair pass riders and all passes, as described in this report and 
outlined in Appendix C, effective April 3, 2023 generating $16.1 million in passenger 
revenues, net of PRESTO commissions.  
 

5. Approve a 2023 year-end workforce complement of 16,787 positions, reflecting an 
increase of 36 operating positions and an increase of 240 positions for capital 
project delivery, as described in Appendix D. 
 

6. Forward this report to the City Budget Committee and the City Manager as the 
official 2023 Operating Budget submission for the Toronto Transit Commission.  
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Advice and Other Information 
 
The TTC Board also adopted the following Member motion: 
 
1. That the TTC Board request staff to undertake the development, presentation, and 

funding options for a strategic marketing plan. The plan should communicate to 
existing and prospective customers, funders, and the public at large, the benefits of 
transit with the goal of retaining and increasing ridership and transit investments in 
order to create jobs, reduce traffic congestion, improve air quality and health 
outcomes, reduce greenhouse gas emissions, and improved equity for all. 

 


